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The Good News Newsletter  

Emanuel Lutheran Church  

October / November  ~ 2016 

 

 
 

19 th  Annual 

Emanuel Lutheran Thanks & Giving  
 

Join us in the Church Parlor  

for a traditional Thanksgiving Dinner!  

Our gift to the Marion Community 

 
Thursday, November 2 4  

Serving from noon to 3:00p.m.  

Open to the public  
  

 The following items are needed for the dinner 

  We appreciate your help! 
 

 (45 needed) Turkey - cooked, carved and frozen 

 (20 needed) Boneless Ham- cooked and sliced  

 (15 needed) #10 size can Green Beans   

 (25 needed) #10 size can Sweet Potatoes  

 (55 needed) Pumpkin Pie     

 (45 needed) Cherry Pie  

   $  Monetary Gifts 

If you would like to volunteer  for this Annual Event, 

signup sheets will be available in the  

Gathering Space. 

241 South Prospect 

Marion, Ohio 43302 

740.383-2184 

Email: emanuel1 

@emanuellutheran.net 

www.emanuellutheran.net   

 Facebook.com/ 

emanuellutheranchurch 

 

Church Staff: 

Pastor Mark Schuring 

AIM Kevin Kehn 

Family Life Ministry 

Coordinator: 

Bethany Rice 

Office Manager:  

Darlene Schaadt 

Office Secretary: 

Ashley Koehler 

Financial Secretary: 

Ed Stofcheck 

Building Supervisor: 

Carl Jones 

Building Maintenance: 

Frank Fanello 

Child Care Director: 

Abby Reinwald 

Night Watchmen:  

Bob Coffman & Jim Stroupe  

 

Music Ministry:  

Music Minister: Allan Lust 

Assistant Organist:  

Sandra Becker 

Part-time Organist: 

Paul Burnside 

Adult Choir & Bell Choir 

Director: Tanyce Addison 

Praise Team & Childrenôs 

Choir Director: 

Teri Turner 
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 Pastor Mark's Message:                       Stewards of the Gospel  

On the back cover of a magazine I read every now and then there is an advertisement for a very 

expensive watch. A man who appears to be wealthy is pictured relaxing on the couch beside a boy, 

presumably his son. They seem happy and comfortable. The text below the picture asserts: òYou 

never actually own a Patek Philippe. You merely look after it for the next generation. ó 

While I believe the words of this ad are designed to communicate a sense of value great enough to 

justify a very expensive purchase, they turn out to be a near-perfect description of stewardship. We 

say very similar words to describe the stewardship of creation, for example: that we donõt own the 

land, water, air, plants and animals of creation as much as we strive to care for all these good things 

for the sake of those who come after us. 

Please forgive me the parody in using words found in the watch ad to make the point clearly:  

You never actually own the Gospel.  

You merely look after it for the next generation.  

Once the matter of òGospel stewardshipó is put this pointedly, the 

stark contrast with our cultureõs prevailing message of religious 

consumerism is revealed. The Gospel simply isnõt a product that can be 

owned, bought or sold, advertised, marketed, or even òmessaged.ó It is 

at our great peril that we lower ourselves to fretting about the òquality 

of our brand in the marketplace.ó 

The Gospel creates the Church in every generation. The Church is the community that tends the 

Gospel from one generation to the next. And how is this done? That is, what does Gospel stewardship 

look like? We only need turn to II Timothy for a powerful example.  

òI am reminded of your sincere faith, a faith that lived first in your grandmother                                             

Lois and your mother Eunice and now, I am sure, lives in you.ó (II Timothy 1:5) 

Gospel stewardship is, on its surface, the keeping of the saving story of Jesus Christ in oneõs own 

lifetime so that it may be delivered intact to another generation. Or, to press the matter into the 

very rapid pace of our current, pluralistic culture: Gospel stewardship means listening to the story of 

Jesus Christ actively, carefully, so as to remember it and tell it accurately to another person. On its 

surface, Gospel stewardship is about receiving and transmitting the narrative of Godõs saving work in 

Christ Jesus. 

But if we look under the surface, the Gospel lives in its stewards. And in that deeper reality, peopleõs 

lives are changed profoundly. The faith òlived inó Lois, and Eunice, and in Timothy. The faith is not 

simply an impersonal message kept in the memory only long enough to deliver it to another person. It 

is not some heirloom passed down from one generation to the next. The Gospel is not mail. Or a 

watch. The Gospel is life itself. 

The saving story of Jesus is received into a personõs life when that person experiences both death 

and resurrection as external powers greater than herself or himself. Given this, any imagined 

personal righteousness gives way before external forces over which we have no control. The person 

who has lost all hope in saving themselves and yet who lives because of Godõs mercy is a steward of 

the Gospel, a keeper of the story of salvation, one in whom the faith lives, and from whom others can 

hear what is rightly called the ògood news.ó 

Holy Baptism is a sacramental testimony of the saving story of Jesus Christ. 
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Holy Communion declares sacramentally that death yields life: Jesusõ broken body and blood poured 

out yield forgiveness, life and salvation for many. 

Christian service, also, provides testimony to the saving story of Jesus Christ, when men and women 

give themselves in love for the neighbor so that death may not prevail among them, but rather, yield 

life and hope and peace. 

I thank God the faithful stewards of the Gospel in this church; both members and staff alike. Let us 

never stop celebrating the saving story of Jesus Christ for the sake of the world.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Reformation Sunday is October 30    

    Holy Communion will be celebrated at all worship services.   

     

    *The Annual Reformation Choir Festival will be held at Good Hope Lutheran  

    Church Bucyrus on the 30th @ 7:00p.m.   Choirs from the area Lutheran   

    Churches will be participating. Join us for an evening of beautiful music &  

    fellowship. 

 

 

Thanksgiving Eve Worship  will be held on Thursday, November 23 at 

7:00p.m. Plan now to join us!   

Official Acts:  

Baptism :  Liam P. Lawson, son of Cpt. Adam & Lauren (Youll) Lawson. Liam was  

 baptized  on August 19, in Wiesbaden, Germany by Chaplain Colonel Jonathan E. 

 Shaw. 

Wedding:  Daniel Cocherl & Karen Frost were joined in Holy Wedlock on August 13. 

Funerals:  Sara Fetter, was called to her heavenly home on September 21. A memorial 

 service was held on September 26. 

 Larry Rainer was called to his heavenly home on August 20. A memorial 

     service will be held on October 8 @ 10:00a.m. 

Membership Gains:    Martha Griffin transfer in from St. Paul ,Waldo 

Gary & Paulette Hinaman  transfer in from All Shepherds Lutheran church, Delaware 

Membership Losses:   Ken & Janet Stiverson  to join  Dayspring Wesleyan Church, Marion 

Pam & John Faust  to join  Prospect Baptist Church, Prospect 
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        Kevin's Message:  

 

Whoever does not carry the cross and follow me cannot be my disciple.  -Luke 14:27 

 Over Labor Day weekend I preached from Luke's gospel making reference to bearing one's cross.  

It wasn't until I was researching this sermon that I think I truly understood what it means for us to 

carry the cross.   So I want to share with you a bit about what it means to carry the cross one more 

time. 

 In the New Interpreter's Bible R. Alan Culpepper wrote: 

The language of cross bearing has been corrupted by overuse. Bearing a cross has nothing to 

do with chronic illness, painful physical conditions, or trying family relationships. It 

is instead what  we do voluntarily as a consequence of our commitment to Jesus 

Christ. Cross bearing requires deliberate sacrifice and exposure to risk and ridicule 

in order to follow Jesus. This commitment is not just a way of life, however. It is a 

commitment to a perso n. A disciple follows another person and learns a new way of life.  

 [p. 293]  

 Knowing that Jesus died on the cross for our sins and that Jesus tells us in Luke's 

gospel to carry the cross, we can make two very simple statements about bearing the cross: 

        Jesus carrying the cross to Calvary = Salvation for all believers 

   Believers carrying the cross = Salvation for the world today 

 I appreciate what Culpepper writes that carrying a cross is not those difficult 

situations that we encounter through our lives.  Those difficult situations have nothing to do with 

carrying the cross; they are simply evidence of our broken world.  Instead, Culpepper writes that we 

carry the cross as we deliberately sacrifice in order to follow Jesus.  So our cross bearing involves 

loving our neighbors, bringing salvation to our neighbors,  not when it is necessarily convenient but 

loving them when it may not be so convenient also.   

 As we try to be imitators of Christ then, let us offer each other support as cross bearers so that 

this world can indeed experience  salvation. 

 Until next time, may the peace of God be with each and every one of you.   

Kevin 

 

 

The First Confirmation Class will meet during the Sunday School hour (9:15-10:15) on Sunday, 

October 9.  We meet on the fourth floor.  Other dates we will meet before Christmas are October 

23 & 30, November 13 & 20 and December 4. Confirmation is a two year program typically for 6th and 

7th graders.  If you are interested in participating and have not yet been in contact with Kevin please 

do so as soon as possible.  Thank you.  First year confirmation students will be receiving their Bibles 

during worship on October 9.   
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  History Facts by Alicia Mayes  

The stained glass window I want to tell you about this month is the one 

on the left side of the Altar.  

The inscription on the window reads, "The Kingdom is an everlasting 

Kingdom, and Thy dominion endureth throughout all generations."  

The emblems are two angels with trumpets. Its subjects are the 

nativity, the adoration of the maji, the royal entry into Jerusalem, 

the resurrection, the angels at the sepulcher (tomb), and the 

ascension. 

The window was presented by the Junior Mission Band, Mrs. J.W. 

Schillinger, teacher.  I found a newspaper article from the Columbus 

Dispatch dated Friday, September 8, 1978, celebrating the 60th 

anniversary of this church building. It had pictures of the three 

windows over the altar and a pretty long article. It stated that the three windows in the chancel at 

that time were valued at $200,000.00  The piece was written by Robin Stewart Buzby.  

The small stained glass window that I feel is not as well known because it is not as visible as the 

other windows, is located behind the organ. It is a lady playing an organ. If you look for it you will see 

it is always lighted.  This window was presented to the church by the Daughters of Luther, Mrs. G. 

Case, teacher. 

 

  

 

November 3 Fellowship Lunch  will be held at 

11:30a.m.  We will have a Thanksgiving Theme 

and our speaker will be Blaire Smith, a 

member of Emanuel who is the chaplain at the  

North Central Correctional Facility here in 

Marion.  Blaire will be speaking about his work 

as a chaplain in the prison system.   

Menu: Turkey and noodles, garden salad, 

bread, apple streusel cake. 

 

December 1 Fellowship Lunch  will be held at 

11:30a.m.  We will have a Christmas theme.  

Glena and Paul Savage also known as òHeaven 

Expressó will share their musical talent with 

us.   

Menu: ð Escalloped potatoes and ham,  

 green beans, cheesecake with cherries. 

 

Hope you will be able to join us!  

PLEASE NOTE:  

Christmas Day and 

New Years Day are on 

Sundays  this year. 

 

We will be having one 

worship service  at 

10:30a.m.  on  

December 25 and  

January 1.  

Take this opportunity to 

worship the birth of our 

Savior and to begin the 

New Year in Worship. 
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October 9, 2016 
 

Congregations that approach financial stewardship from a biblical perspective do not view the 

money Christians give to their church merely as a way to pay its bills. Rather, such congregations 

see financial contributions as a way to help people grow spiritually in their relationship with God 

by supporting their churchôs mission and ministry with a percentage of their incomes. 

 

Consecration Sunday is based on the biblical philosophy of the need of the giver to give for his or 

her own spiritual development, rather than on the need of the church to receive. Instead of treating 

people like members of a social club who should pay dues, we treat people like followers of Jesus 

Christ who want to give unselfishly as an act of discipleship. Consecration Sunday encourages 

people toward proportionate and systematic giving in response to the question, ñWhat percentage of 

my income is God calling me to give?ò 

 

During morning worship on Consecration Sunday, we are asking our attendees and members to 

make their financial commitments to our churchôs missionary, benevolent, and educational 

ministries in this community and around the world. 

 

Every attendee and member who completes an Estimate of Giving Card does so voluntarily by 

attending morning worship on Consecration Sunday. The procedure is done in such a way that no 

one feels personal embarrassment if he or she chooses not to fill out a card. 

 

During morning worship Pastor Mark will conduct a brief period of instruction and inspiration, 

climaxed by members making their commitments as a confidential act of worship. 

 

We will make every effort to inform, inspire, and commit everyone to attend Consecration Sunday 

worship. 

 

Thanks in advance for your enthusiastic participation in Consecration Sunday events. 

 

 

  On behalf of the Board of Stewardship 

  Elaine  Merchant - Director 

  Rex Parrott - Treasurer 
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News from Bethanyé. 

 

Children and Youth Sunday School Newsé 

Welcome to all who joined us for our first week of the new school year.   

We are excited to use our new Augsburg Spark Curriculum and to present each child with their own 

age appropriate Spark Bible. 

 

Preschool: Teachers for this year are Chris Kehn and Heather Smith. Join them on the 3rd floor 

Kindergarten through 2
nd

 Grade:  Teachers for this year are Carolyn Parrott and Lesley Conway. 

  Join them on the 3rd floor 

3
rd

 through 5
th
 Grades: Teachers for this year are Dianne Schuring and Amanda Hill.  

  Join them on the 4th floor 

6
th
 and 7

th
 grades:  Teachers for this year are Kevin Kehn for Confirmation Sundays and  

                        Tanya Vela for Sunday School Sundays. Meets on the 4th floor 

8
th
 through 12

th
 grades: Teacher is Linda Hoch.  Meets on the 4th floor 

Sunday School Superintendent: Sarah Murray 

 

6th - 12th grade Youth Groups continue to meet every 2
nd

 and 4
th
 Sundays from 6-8pm.   

Watch for texts from leaders for meeting updates and weather cancellations. 

 

God's Work, Our Hands Sunday: Thank you to the 15 children, youth, and adults who met on 

Sunday, September 11 to pick up litter from the Popcorn Festival in our downtown alleys and 

blocks surrounding the church.  We had a wonderful time getting to know each other while our 

hands were busy and as we enjoyed our ice cream sundaes.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chrismons - November 20, 6-8pm: Join the Altar Guild and Board of Education for a night of 

fellowship and fun. The Altar Guild will share the meaning of some of our Chrismons which adorn 

our sanctuary Christmas tree and then you will have the chance to make some for your home.  This 

program will have something for everyone - all ages are welcome! 

 

Sunday School Wish List:  Rolls of 1" Scotch tape, 1" Scotch tape in dispensers, bandanas, plastic 

spoons, forks, 7" and 8 1/2" dixie paper plates, box of oyster crackers, white cardstock, and medium 

size inexpensive magnifying glasses.  Items may be placed in basket in first floor lobby, 3rd floor 

resource room or gathering space.   Thanks for your support. 
 

Bethany Rice  *  740-262-0555  *  bethany.rice.566@gmail.com 
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Emanuel Lutheran Church - God's Work. Our Hands. Project   

at St. Paul's Episcopal Church: cleaning and painting the community 

room restrooms and hallway on 

Saturday, September 17 & 

Sunday, September 18.  Those 

hands that helped included 

Donna Thomas, Mackenzie & 

Peyton Pryor, Jack Bull, 

Lauran Gilbert, Darlene 

Schaadt, Bobb Davies, Christy Penrod, Linda Hoch, June Emigh, 

Kelli Hundley, Ed Stofcheck, and Matt Primmer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Women of Emanuel News:   

Joyce Baumgartner  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Women of Emanuel have learned 

the following: 

Alone, we don't cover all 

needs. BUT together we can 

Help ALL.  
 

What are we doing to help? 

Quilts & Double Fleece blankets 

are used as shelter and warmth; 

 

Fabric Kits help provide materials 

necessary for learning to sew and 

giving people a chance to earn 

money and provide their family 

with basic needs; 
 

Health kits provide what is 

needed to feel hygienically clean; 
 

Baby Care Kits provide mothers 

with items to keep their infants 

cared for; 
 

School Kits provide items needed 

for those attending school. 

 

Emanuel members are very much 

appreciated for helping, giving, 

and caring for all of the projects 

that ask for items, time and 

money. 

 

As stated at the beginning: 

Together we can  

Help all who ask.  

 

 

Thank YOU!  

  

Youôrx nxxdxd! 
Evxn though my typxwritxr is an old modxl, it works quitx wxll ñ xxcxpt for onx kxy. I havx 
many timxs wishxd it workxd pxrfxctly. Itõs trux that thx othxr kxys work grxat, but just onx 
kxy not working makxs a hugx diffxrxncx.  
Somxtimxs our church sxxms likx my typxwritxr ñ not all thx kxy pxoplx work. You may say to 
yoursxlf, òWxll, Iõm just onx pxrson. I don't makx or brxak thx church.ó But it doxs makx a 
big diffxrxncx bxcausx a church, to bx xffxctivx, nxxds thx activx participation of xvxry 
pxrson.  
So, thx nxxt timx you think your xfforts arxnõt nxcxssary, rxmxmbxr my typxwritxr and say to 
yoursxlf, òIõm a kxy pxrson in thx congrxgation, and Iõm nxxdxd vxry much.ó  
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Fresh Food 

Distribution in 

Waldo:  Friday, 

October 14 is the 

final fresh food 

distribution in Waldo.  We are 

collecting hats and gloves for 

adults and children in addition 

to toilet paper.   This ministry is 

a shared ministry of Lutheran 

congregations in the area with 

the food being provided by Mid-

Ohio Food Bank and 

arrangements being handled by 

Lutheran Social Services of 

Central Ohio.   

 

+Volunteers Are Needed  to load 

the quilts and LWR Kits in a  

u-haul for delivery on Saturday, 

October 15 at 9:00a.m. If you 

are available, contact the church 

office or Ann Thomas. 

 

 

Hauling Hope:  It will be 

Emanuel's turn to 

man the furniture 

moving ministry 

of Love in the Name of Christ 

(Love INC) on two Saturdays in 

October, the 15th and the 29th.  

Hauling Hope picks up and stores 

furniture from those who wish to 

donate usable living room, dining 

room and bedroom furniture and 

then distributes it to those in 

need.  We usually begin the day 

around 8:30 and finish by 11:00.  

If you are interested in giving us 

a hand please contact Kevin. 

Faith Forming Faith Workshop  

with Pastor Paul Hoffman will 

be held Saturday, October 15, 

from 9:00 to 4:00p.m. at St 

John Lutheran (Windfall) 

Cardington Ohio.  This 

workshop for clergy and laity 

that will invite us to take a 

deep dive into our discipleship 

as a community of faith. Check 

the bulletin board for more 

information. 

 

 

 

Prospect Street United 

Methodist Church  invite you 

to their "Dinner & Concert"   

on October 15. Dinner will be 

served between 5:00 and 5:30 

and the concert will start at 

6:30p.m. Cost: $25.00. All 

proceeds will go towards their 

Organ Fund. 

Contact UMC office for more 

information. 

 

 

 

Life's Det ours:  

If you have had 

a loss of a spouse, child,  or 

divorce, health, etc. and want 

to share and talk about it, 

join us in the Gathering Space 

on October 5 at 1:30p.m. 

  

 

Trunk or Treat 

and Halloween 

Maze  will be held 

on October 31 from 

5:30 to 7:30. 

Bring your kids, 

grandkids, neighbors, and friends!  

ALSO...Let's fill up the parking 

lot with cars/trucks filled with 

treats for the kids!  Watch for 

more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you  to Rick & Sherri 

Haver for cleaning, reframing, 

and replacing the light on the 

picture that hangs over the 

fireplace in the Parlor.  It looks 

fantastic!! 

 

Thank You for all the birthday 

cards and best wishes I received 

for my 90th birthday. Getting 

older is not always fun but hitting 

that big 90 was pretty special. By 

the grace of God I made it!  Your 

thoughtfulness meant the world 

to me, Judy Strobel.  

 

I cannot express  in words the 

wonderful birthday I had. I 

received many cards, flowers, 

dinners, phone calls and my get 

together with friends and family. 

God has really blessed me. 

Thanks to all.  With love and God 

bless each one.  Mary Danner. 



- 10 - 
 

Blessings and Thanks  from 

Pastor Earl Key to all who sent 

cards and extended greetings for 

my 92nd birthday. 

 

Thank you  Emanuel, Pastor Mark 

and Kevin Kehn for your loving 

care.  The blanket was a beautiful 

gift. Larry's memorial service 

was simple and dignified. Many 

thanks.  

In Christ, Christine Williams. 

 

Dear Members of Emanuel,  

Thank you for the cards, words 

of encouragement and support 

through the loss of Bethany's 

father and her recent surgery. 

We were comforted and 

encouraged by being held in your 

thoughts and prayers.   

Bob & Bethany Rice and Family  

 

 

Don't forget to set 

your cl ocks back 

one hour on 

November 6.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy 90th Birthday to Iola 

Watson on October 8! 

 
 

Happy 94th Birthday to Robert 

Ferguson on October 30! 
 

 

Happy 91st Birthday to Margaret 

Reeder on November 20 

 

Happy 92nd Birthday to Oscar 

Hartman on November 21! 

 

Happy 97th Birthday to Lucylle 

Zieg on November 22! 

 

 

Let's remember  Iola, Robert, 

Margaret, Oscar & Lucylle with 

our prayers and cards! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emanuel's donations  to  

Food For  the Poor  for 2016  

totaled  $1500.00!  

Well Done Good And 

 Faithful Servants! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor Appreciation Month:   

October is Pastor 

Appreciation Month and the 

perfect time to commit to 

 praying for and 

encouraging our ministry team 

on a regular  basis.  Godõs 

word calls us to  

support clergy. 
 

12But we appeal to you, 

brothers and sisters, to 

respect those who labor 

among you, and have charge of 

you in the Lord and admonish 

you; 13esteem them very 

highly in love because of their 

work. Be at peace among 

yourselves. 

 1 Thessalonians 5:12-13 

Pastor Mark Schuring and  

AIM Kevin Kehn   

We thank you for all you do!  
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Why attend worship????  

Hebrews 10:24 - 25  tells us:  
24And let us consider how to provoke one another 

to love and good deeds, 25not neglecting to meet 

to gether, as is the habit of some, but 

encouraging one  another, and all the more as you 

see the Day approaching.  

 

 

 

Join us on Su ndays in worship at the  

8:00 or 10:30 Traditional Worship 

or the 9:15 Contemporary Worship 

 Can't worship on Sunday???   

      Join us on Thursday evenings          

at 7:00p.m. in the chapel 

 Or  the Gentle Worship Service  

the 4th Sunday of each month at 1:30p.m. 

 

If you are unable to attend worship   

but would like home communion, please contact 

Pastor Mark or Kevin at 740.383-2184. 
 

*The 10:30 service is broadcast live every 

Sunday on WMRN-1490. 

*Our services are also recorded on DVD's. If you 

would like to borrow one to watch a service 

contact the church office. 

 

Let's make regular church attendance  a priority 

and let it be a good habit that becomes  

a part of who we are.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


